Meegan Fitzharris mLa

Member for Yerrabi

Minister for Health and Wellbeing
Minister for Transport and City Services
Minister for Higher Education, Training and Research

Mr Tom Duncan

Clerk

ACT Legislative Assembly
London Circuit
CANBERRA ACT 2601

Dear Mr Dunc% 7:9}'1/\/
Thank you for your letter of 28 November 2017 regarding the petition Nos 18-17 and 27-17 lodged
by Mr Chris Steel MLA and received in the Assembly on 28 November 2017, regarding improved

motorist, cyclist and pedestrian safety from Sulwood Drive, Kambah to access Mount Taylor.

| am pleased to advise that Transport Canberra and City Services (TCCS) Directorate’s forward
planning has identified and co-ordinated a cross-directorate initiative for a number of improvements
to the parking and access provisions servicing Mount Taylor and these will be considered.

TCCS will also be installing car parking directional signs to direct drivers to the Mount Taylor car park
off Athlon Drive. These signs will be installed by the end of March 2018.

Thank you for raising this matter. | trust the information provided is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Minister fotTransport and City Services
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